
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE                                                         CONTACT: Public Works 
              March 7, 2023                                                                                        941-575-5050 

 
MEDIA ADVISORY 

 
Beginning Wednesday, March 8, 2023, the state of Florida contractor for waterway debris removal will begin 
utilizing the Ponce Park boat ramp for debris removal.  The contractor will utilize the ramp at various times 
between 7 a.m. and 4 p.m. to offload debris from the barge to the debris removal trucks.  It is anticipated that 
the contractor will utilize the ramp for up to three weeks.  There will be no park or ramp closures during this 
time but there may be delays at the ramp.  Boaters and park visitors should use extreme caution when the debris 
hauler is utilizing the boat ramp.     
 
For additional information on this project, please contact the Public Works Department at (941) 575-5050 
between the business hours of 8 a.m. – 4:30 p.m., Monday thru Friday. 
 
 
 
 
Run Date 03-07-2023 


